
 

Warrington Township Historic Commission 
Meeting Minutes –February 12, 2018  

Attendance 
Commission Members:  Connie Ace – Chair, David Sharp, William Sparke, Shu-I Tu 
 
Guests:  Warrington Township Supervisors: Carol Baker – Liaison, Fred Gaines 
                Warrington Historical Society, Mary Doyle Roth - President, Donna Sempowski, Ken Samen,  
                                                                 Kathy Newcomb 
                 Others: Mark Lomax (Candidate for WHC membership), Edward Ritty (volunteer school project)  

 
Call to Meeting at 7:03PM by Commission Chair 

 
Meeting Minutes 

 

 Attending WHC members elected Connie Ace, Stu Cohen, and Shu-I Tu as Chair, vice-Chair and 
Secretary, respectively, for 2018. Members approved meeting notes of November 13, 2017 and 
December 11, 2017. January 2018 meeting was cancelled due to poor weather conditions. 

 General Business and Action Items. 
o Attending WHC members endorsed the membership application of Mr. Mark Lomax. 
o Update on grants/ funding potentials.  Despite of personnel changes in Bucks County 

Conservancy, Mr. Sparke still intend to resubmit the grant application for 10 Folly Road 
School project as planned. 

o Murphy tract.  WHC will submit recommendations for new development roads. 
o Cornell property.  No progress is noted. 
o Chair indicated that WHC suggestions on protecting historic resources were considered and 

adopted by BoS as evident in the most recent DRAFT of Township comprehensive plan. 
o Liaison feedbacks.   Carol mentioned that BoS is interested in exploring and studying 

possible special ordinance to encourage preservation of historic resources.  Fred indicated 
that Doylestown Historic Commision/Society is interested in meeting with WHC and WHS to 
explore cooperation opportunities. 
 

 New Business.  WHC would like to continue its Mercer Museum membership in 2018. . 

 Mail.  Received notes on new activities from Mercer Museum.  

 The meeting adjourned at 8:12PM. 
 

                                                        Next Meeting March 12, 2018 
 
Shu-I Tu 
Warrington Historic Commission Secretary 


